
Submitter: April Bailey 

On Behalf Of: Neskowin Republicans  

Committee: House Committee On Rules 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: HB3470 

 As a precinct committee person in Tillamook County, I have participated in election 

integrity campaigns, get out the vote efforts, and observed ballot counting. I can 

verify that at the county level everything legally possible is done to ensure every vote 

in our county is counted. However, I have also documented the outdated voter rolls 

based on returned mail cards to voter addresses, national change of address 

requests, and direct knowledge of 16 year old persons receiving ballots. Complicating 

this issue was the Oregon legislature awarding illegal aliens the ability to obtain state 

driver’s licenses, in defiance to Oregon voters overwhelmingly voting against this 

action. As if this slap in the face was not insulting enough, the legislature than 

approved the motor voter law that allows license holders to register to vote through 

the DMV. We all knew this was a fraudulent way to register voter’s, but last fall we 

finally got proof that these laws have worked in conjunction to undermine the integrity 

of our state election system. We need to address this issue immediately. Please vote 

YES on HB 3470. 


